Palm Valley Academy SAC Meeting 
12/16/21
Attending: Dr. Reichenberg, Blake Braddock, Laurie Johnson, Elaine Vulcano, Richa Jeetah, Kelly Barrera, Stacy Gopal, Molly Altick, Jennifer Keenan, Sam Baker 
Meeting was called to order at 3:48 by Dr. Reichenberg. 
· Minutes were read from last month’s meeting, approved with no change. 
· Treasury Report: $4684.06 is remaining after payment for convention for Coach Henson 
· 21/22 SAC survey has 13 questions- we can also put in additional ones. Was asked if anyone had any they wanted to add. Was discussed to keep the questions to a minimum to keep peoples interest and willingness to answer all questions. Dr. R suggested we wait until next meeting to give people time to think of what may be important to add. Survey will go out late March or April. 
· SJCSD focus group brought to us FAST plan info. What should happen in testing: 75% less testing time.  If anyone would like to join email Blake. Sam Baker asked if this was separate from the superintendent group that meets 4 times a year. Blake believed it was, Ms. Baker believes it was given at the last meeting. Everyone is waiting to still see what the state does. Progress will be computer based – Question is how this effects PVA? Richa asked since new testing is more focused on students will this be able to show us how our district is doing? We are still waiting on Mr. King to give us more information. Kelly stated IREADY is a vender who is bidding on contract for the new testing, and our kids are already using this. 
· Teachers received new computers and we are taking their old ones to turn them into student computers. 
· Accountability is coming to talk to this in February – Mr. Velsor will speak to us in January regarding PBIS. 
· It was decided January will be in person for those who want to come to the school and attend and the meeting time will stay the same. 
· Open floor questions: 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Elaine asked regarding survey should it be sent out again, updated to reflect who we are this year and not last year. Feels last years is outdated, and we need a better understanding of what is going on.  We could compare each. Sam agreed with Elaine as student population has changed from last year. Dr. R thinks if we get it out in March and back in April we could evaluate to see what is really needed at PVA. Blake believes it will be ready in February to put out. Kelly stated SAC also sends out the 13 questions that district sends – PVA added to it last time – Do we need out own so we can zone in on PVA? Stated schools could have up to 25 questions, and normally it’s only one survey sent. Sam asked about open ended questions- it was decided that yes it can be as in the past it has had them. Elaine stated we need to look over the district survey and that COVID has had an effect on the PVA community since we were so new when it hit. She is afraid if it’s not handled correctly now it could have a long term effect on how PVA moves forward from it. 
· Blake will email the question to the group tomorrow, so everyone has a chance to look at them before next meeting. 
· Sam believe it would helpful to break down elementary school vs middle school as parent’s needs are different. 
· Richa made motion to adjourn meeting with a second by Laurie. 
· Meeting was adjourned at 4:30. 
· 
 
